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THE UNIVERSITY MUSEUM OWES

its existence to a fire in Sutton Hall. 
In 1975, IUP’s centennial year,
clean-up after the fire led to the 
discovery of five portraits of the 
earliest principals of Indiana State
Normal School in the Sutton Hall
attic. Dr. Barbara Balsiger, profes-
sor of art history, recognized the 
historical and artistic importance 
of these paintings.

Purchases and gifts of art to IUP
had been scattered across campus
over decades, much of it hidden in
offices and forgotten in closets. 
Care of the art languished. The idea
for a museum took root. With these
works as a core collection, Balsiger
worked with IUP President Robert
Wilburn to establish the museum in
1976. Her students located the art,
researched and catalogued it, and
curated temporary exhibitions in 
the Blue Room. With renovations
completed in 1981, the first floor of 
Sutton’s north wing was dedicated


